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July 15th  2015

Summer is OFFICIALLY here!
And as the saying goes “Carpe Diem!”
There is still Time to SIGN up for some 
good company, and great shot making.

Deadline this Wednesday, July15th
Full payment & registration

Golf Course: Manderley
Address:       5920 Prince of Wales
Fee:             $70
Includes:      Green fee, cart, lunch, prizes
Sign up:        Individual or teams

Payment:      Cheque payable to
Ron Barker
67 Baroness Drive, Nepean
K2G 6V6

Phone:          613. 823.4433
Email:           wronbarker@gmail.com    

Monday, August 10th

9.30am 
Shot gun Tee Off

With Summer here in the Valley, there have 
been many good things happening at the 
Club:
1. New Dehumidifier: With the upgrading of 

the insulation introduced by the 2year old 
metal roofing, the dehumidifier had to be 
replaced in order to better manage 
humidity levels.

2. Rink side  carpeted deck: Support deck at 
the lounge end has been replaced and 
reinforced – no more squeaking by! A 
rubber sided carpet & rubber edging is 
now in place. 

3. Interlock walkway: Re-levelled to reduce 
ponding of water runoff/snow melt.

Here is your Board of Directors for 
2015/2016

President: Ron Knight
Vice President:          Frank Van Ryckenham
Secretary/Historian:  Donna Hellman
Treasurer:                 Jim Stewart
Curling Operations:    Bob Van Tongerloo
Special Events:          Dave Hannah
Communications:       Roz Kee*
Membership:             Karen Bradley*
Bar Operations:         Karl Jensen

*New to MCC Board 
Minutes of AGM/Board meetings may be 

found on our website

Sadly, long time curler & OCA Zone 2 
representative Kevin Payne (58years) 
passed away unexpectedly on July 8th. 
Celebration of Life held Mon. July 13th 
6p-9p Irvine Memorial Chapel at Roselawn
2451 County Road, Maitland. Deadling for submission 10th of each month
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